
 St. Paulinus Catholic Primary School 
“Inspiring all to live, learn and love in the light of Jesus.”(I am the light of the world; whoever follows me will never walk  

in darkness but will have the light of life."  cf John 8:12) 

St PaulinuS ‘Weekly neWS’ 

Our Virtue to live by for next week is:  

Perseverance / Resilience 

‘An outstanding school, which is deeply committed to the Catholic mission… this school inspires all within this faith community to live life to the full.’   Ofsted 2017 

Tel: (01924) 488282 E-mail: office@stpaulinus.org Website: www.stpaulinuscps.org.uk 

Summer Term 1, Week  1 29th April 2022 

Attendance Matters       Our whole school attendance overall is 94.3% . 

Attending school on time and every day is such an  important part of your child’s learning process. 

This week’s class attendance:                   EYJ :  97%     /     EYR : 91% 

 

 

 

 

 

The winners of KS1 and KS2 are EYJ, 3W, 4G, 5S and 5SC they will receive extra playtime for their attendance.  

Class 1B: 96% Class 1T: 96% Class 2C: 85% Class 2IB: 94% 

Class 3N: 95% Class 3W: 96% Class 4G: 96% Class 4T: 95% 

Class 5S: 96% Class 5SC: 96% Class 6C: 94% Class 6H: 95% 

Well it has been a very busy first week back!! We have had 3 special visitors to school this week to come and look 
at the environment, safeguarding and learning at St Paulinus! I am pleased to report that all visits went extremely 
well and that they were all very impressed with all their interactions with the children.  It is always a pleasure to hear 
the kind comments from our visitors, especially when they comment on the excellent attitudes to learning they see in 

every classroom! Well done Team Paulinus! 

I hope you all have an amazing bank holiday weekend and I will see you all on Tuesday!! 

Miss Hayes 

Check out the link to see if you are entitled to Free School Meals: 

https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx   

FSM 

Free School Meals 

I'd like to welcome a new member of staff who has joined the St. Paulinus team.   

Welcome to: 

• Mrs. Beirne, who joins us as KS1 Assistant Headteacher and will be teaching children in Years 1 and 2. She is 

very excited to become part of the St. Paulinus family and to work with the children of St. Paulinus! 

New Staff 

Baby News ! 

Congratulations to Miss Bruines and her partner on the birth of their 
beautiful son, Samson.  Both mother and baby are  doing well.   

We are sending our love, prayers and best wishes to their new  
addition. 

http://www.stpaulinuscps.org.uk/
https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx
https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/schools/free-school-meals.aspx


After his resurrection, Jesus appeared to his disciples for the  
third time. The disciples had been out fishing and as soon as  

they came ashore they saw a charcoal fire there, with fish on it,  
and bread. Jesus said to them, “Come and have breakfast.”  

After the meal Jesus said to Simon Peter, “Simon son of John,  
do you love me more than these others do?” He answered,  

“Yes, Lord, you know I love you.” Jesus said to him, “Feed my 
lambs.” A second time he said to him, “Simon son of John, do  
you love me?” He replied, “Yes, Lord, you know I love you.”  

Jesus said to him, “Look after my sheep.” Then he said to  
him a third time, “Simon son of John, do you love me?” Peter  

said, “Lord, you know everything; you know I love you.”  
Jesus said to him, “Feed my sheep.”   

3rd Sunday of Easter 

Lord Jesus, please help us to be your witnesses by our love, 
so that others will come to know the joy of knowing you. 

Amen. 

    Congratulations to all our Early Years and Key Stage 1 super stars! 

Celebration Certificates 

 
EYJ Joshua W 

EYR Sufiyan A 
1B Huzaifa B 

1T Aura P 

2C Fatima P 

2IB Inaya A 

Star Readers 
EYJ Lena J 

EYR Cohen W 

1B Charlie W-B 

1T Shaakirah P 

2C Damian B 

2IB Keaton M 

Wonderful Writers 
EYJ Henryk P 

EYR Harley J 

1B Zayan A 

1T Aisha H 

2C Jay K 

2IB Addison A 

Maths Marvels 

EYJ Umm-E-Hani M 

EYR Harvey B 

1B Poppy H 

1T Hakeem C 

2C Amelia C 

2IB Sophie F 

 

 

On Wednesday members of the choir from Years 4, 5 and 6 attended the Young Voices Concert at the Sheffield 
Arena. We left school at lunch time and didn't get back to school until 10:30 pm! It was a very long but very  
exciting day! When we arrived at the Arena we had a rehearsal before the real concert started. The children had 

lots of fun singing with 130 different schools. There were over 5000 children there all singing together!  

Young Voices 



 

  

In Maths this week we have been looking at 2D and 
3D shapes. We have described the shapes, sorted 
shapes and created some lovely patterns. One day 
we even used the shapes to see who could build the 
highest tower. We had great fun creating their  

towers! 

 

 

 

 

 

In P.E. we have started two new topics: athletics and 
tennis. In tennis we were very excited to have Dan 
teaching us again. We had so much fun learning 
how to create a rally with our partner. We learnt not 

to hit the ball too hard so our partner could catch it.  

 

 Year 2 

 

 

In EYU this week we have been learning about Climate Change. We discussed how we can look after our planet 

by turning off lights, recycling and not throwing rubbish on the floor. 

We also looked at how climate change is affecting the polar bears. We started off with Pete the Polar living on 
ice bergs and then checked the ice throughout the day. Sadly at the end of the day Pete had no ice left to live on 

as it had all melted away! 

Early Years 

 
 

This week in P.E. we did some sprinting,  

we watched videos of Usain Bolt and the techniques he 

uses. We timed each other using stopwatches and 

posed like  he does after his races. 

 

 

 Year 1 



School Calendar  

2021/2022 

Term 3 

Start Mon 25 April 2022 

Half Term Mon 30 May - Fri 3 June 2022 

Restart Weds. 8 June 2022 

End of Term Fri 22 July 2022 

Occasional Days - School closed 

INSET Day Mon 6 Sept. 2021 

INSET Day Fri 22 Oct. 2021 

Bank Holiday  Mon 3 Jan. 2022 

May Day Mon 5 May 2022 

INSET Day Mon 6 June 2022 

Queen’s platinum anniversary day 
(70 years of service) Tuesday 7 June 2022 

INSET Day Mon 25 & 26 July 2022 

Dates For Your Diary 

Monday 2 May May Day / School closed 

Tuesday 3 May School re-opens 

Thursday 5 May 
17:00 

Year 6 ‘SATs’ Parents 
Evening 

Mon. 9 - Fri. 13 May KS2 SATs Week 

Tuesday 10 May 
09:00 

Year 2 ‘SATs’ Parents 
Meeting 

Wednesday 11 May 
09:00 

Year 1 ‘Phonics’ Parents 
Meeting 

Thursday 12 May 
15:15 

Year 2 ‘SATs’ Parents 
Meeting 

Mon. 16 - Fri. 20 May Walk to School Week 

 

 

If you ever feel any child is at risk, please  

contact our Child Protection Officers:  

Miss Hayes, Mrs. Davies, Miss Duarte,  

Mr. Hutton, Miss Regan, Mrs. Beirne, Mrs. Watt, 

Mr. Regan or ring Duty and Advice on 01484 

456848, in confidence.  Thank you. 

Safeguarding 

Church Mass Times 

Saturday 30 April, 18:00  St. Joseph’s 

Sunday 1 May,      09:15  St. Joseph’s 

Sunday 1 May,      10:45  Our Lady & St. Paulinus 

No need to book to come to church.  

All welcome. 

Only prescribed medicine by a doctor 

is permitted in school. The parent/carer 

will need to complete a ‘Parental & School 

Agreement to Store Medication for  

Administration’ when leaving medicine in school.  

School will complete a ‘Record of Medicine  

Administered to an Individual Child’ which will be 

used to record dosages administered to the child. 

Medicine 

 

 

 

• Nursery :  Tuesdays & Thursdays 

• Reception : Tuesdays & Thursdays 

• Year 1 : Wednesdays & Fridays 

• Year 2 : Tuesdays & Thursdays 

• Year 3 : Thursdays & Fridays 

• Year 4 : Tuesdays & Thursdays 

• Year 5 : Wednesdays & Fridays 

• Year 6 : Mondays & Thursdays 

Please ensure that your child comes to school in their PE kit, 

which comprises of : School logo white t-shirt / dark jogging 

bottoms & jogging top or school hoodie.  They will also need 

a pair of trainers, a bottle of water and a sunhat  

(+ sun cream as the weather improves) 

PE Days  

(Summer Term 1) 

On Wednesday this week, 7 KS1 boys 

took part in a  football tournament at 

Batley Sports Centre. Each individual 

tried their hardest and played some 

excellent football.  

St. Paulinus scored lots of goals and 

played fantastically well as a team!  

Well done boys!   

KS1 Boys Football 


